
Testimony – Marcos Chu 
 
Growing up in Brazil, I would “attend” a Chinese Church and go to Sunday school. I would be the kid that 
would eat the snack before the Sunday school teacher would say prayer. Moving to the United States at age 
of 14, I did not attend Church or think much about it until I was a co-op at an Aerospace Company in 
Rockford, IL, at my last work session on the last day of work. My engineer lead took me and another 
Intern for lunch and as I was packing my stuff and leaving, my lead gave me a Bible sponsored by the 
Promise Keepers. I never read the copy he has given me, but I always kept it with me as I have changed 
jobs and cities many, many times. I had many encounters with Christians who shared their faith before I 
accepted Jesus as my Lord and Savior including my brother, but it was not until I was working here at 
Boeing on assignment in China Lake that I was saved. Pastor Marcos in Ridgecrest, CA said there is no 
such thing as coincidences and I was anointed there just before I was going back to St. Louis. 
 
In 2006 December, I attended Urbana 2006 event sponsored by Intervarsity and I feel God has placed in my 
heart to be a missionary in the Marketplace. One day sitting at my desk at lunchtime, I was thinking if 
there were other Christians at work, for some reason I was wondering if would be ok if I typed the word 
“Christian” to do a search on the network…. I think I debated about this in my mind for a good 5 minutes 
until I took enough courage and did the search !!!! Ever since discovering about CUBE (Christians 
Uplifting Boeing Employees) located in Huntsville, AL, I have felt that I should not be ashamed of being a 
Christian at work. 
 
As a baby Christian I am excited to be on this journey! 
 
[Marcos Chu coordinates a WTPG (Working Together Prayer Group) in St. Louis, MO).  For more 
information:  http://www-hsv-02.se.nos.boeing.com/empprgms/cube/CUBE-Prayer.htm] 
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